


St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 14th May 2025 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, at 7.30pm.

Present:  the Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllr I Penny, Cllr S Penny, Cllr Senior, Cllr Trevennor, and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor were in attendance.

1. Welcome by the Chairman.  The Chairman Cllr Langley welcomed the attendees, and especially Cllr Senior, who was attending his first meeting as a councillor.

2. Apologies and minutes.  There were no apologies. The minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Parish Council Meeting had been signed the previous year at the ensuing meeting.

3. Reports to the Parish:
a) The Parish Council Chairman’s report. Cllr Langley reported that the parish council is running well, and we have just welcomed a new councillor. Cllr Mason, who stepped down at the election after many years’ service, will be missed.  The clerk has bought her a rose bush and Cllr S Penny will make a card and buy chocolates. 
b) County Councillor. Cllr Burnett had been invited to the meeting, but sent his apologies and a brief message thanking the electors for electing him and saying he looked forward to working with the Parish Council in the future.
c) Parish organisations. The selection for the new vicar took place today, but Cllr Langley had not yet heard the result.  The Mowesi are doing very well, and have increased their membership to 19, with the hope of raising it to 20 this year. Happy Crafters are also doing very well, with around 15 people attending each session, all coming from a fairly wide area across North Cornwall.
Cllr Langley reported that the hall is doing well, with plenty of bookings on the calendar – today alone, for example, it had been the venue for the church meeting to select the vicar, the bowls, the dance club and the parish council.

4. Consideration of parish matters not requiring prior notice.  Nothing to report.

5. Chairman’s closing address and thanks. The Chairman thanked all the attendees. 



St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Annual Meeting held on Wednesday 14th May 2025 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, following the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllr I Penny, Cllr S Penny, Cllr Senior and Cllr Trevennor, and the Clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor were in attendance.

25/10        Apologies for absence/Declaration of interest.  There were no apologies and all members reported no changes in Declaration of Interests. Cllr Senior filled in his Declaration of Interests form.

25/11        Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman.  Cllr S Penny proposed that Cllr Langley be re-elected as Chairman, seconded by Cllr Trevennor, which was then agreed nem con.  Cllr Langley then proposed that Cllr Trevennor should be re-elected as Vice-Chairman, which was seconded by Cllr S Penny and also agreed nem con.

25/12       Minutes of the last meeting.  The minutes of the last meeting held on 16th April 2025 were agreed and signed as a true record by the Chairman.
	
25/13	Review of the Standing Orders. These had been circulated before the meeting. No changes were proposed, and they were signed by the Chairman.
	
25/14        Review of the Risk Assessment.  The Risk Assessment had been circulated ahead of the meeting. No changes were made and the RA was signed by the Chairman. The TV screen purchased by the council for the hall is the property of the hall and will come under their insurance. Cllr Trevennor had purchased some security marker pens to mark the TV.
	GDPR: the Parish Council’s statement, which had been circulated beforehand, was readopted and signed by the Chairman.

25/15	Planning
a) General matters relating to planning.  Cllr Trevennor raised the question of a name for the main road that runs through Marshgate, which was once the A39 and then a B-road, but now has neither name nor classification, which can be awkward when filling in addresses online. The meeting agreed that Cllr Trevennor should look into the feasibility of having the road named.
b) The Triangle Green. Cllr Langley reported that Roy Biscombe, who cut the grass last year and the year before, is willing to undertake the job again this year and has in fact already cut the green. Alfie Prout is also willing to take on the footpaths again this year.
It had been suggested that a trampoline could be installed on the green, but this was felt to be hazardous. Cllr Langley suggested that a wooden picnic table with incorporated benches might be a way towards making the green more community friendly, and this might be well a good use of the CIL funding we have received. The top could be carved with the council’s name, and this and its size would hopefully prevent it from being stolen.

25/16       Finance.
a) Annual financial statement to 1st April 2025.  The clerk showed a spreadsheet. The bank balance being £6710.74 on 31st March 2025. One cheque remains uncleared from last year. 
b) Adoption of the financial statement.  The members agreed the statement, and the Chairman signed it.
c) The AGAR. The clerk had prepared the Certificate of Exemption and the attached papers, and selected the period from 9th June to 18th July inclusive as the window for the exercise of public rights. The AGAR was examined and agreed, and signed by the RFO and the Chairman.
d) Authorisation of payments due to date. The members agreed the following payments, which were issued as cheques: Chq no 0021 for £200 to Otterham School PTA, chq no 0022 for £200 to St Juliot Church, though it was noted they had still not cashed their grant from last year, when a double amount had been sent as they had not cashed it the year before either. Chq 0023 for £200 for Tresparrett Methodist Church and chq no 0024 for £200 to Otterham & St Juliot Hall were also issued. The offer of insurance from Zurich was £196, the same as last year, so the council agreed to insure with Zurich again, and chq 0025 for £196 was issued. A decision was taken not to rejoin CALC again, as it was expensive for the service provided.
 
25/17       	Correspondence had been forwarded. A mail had been received from North Cornwall Community Area Partnership (CAP) requesting a named representative. Cllr Trevennor agreed to be the representative. 

25/18	Reports had already been received at the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30pm.  
 
25/19       Notice of Parish events, items for inclusion on future agenda and exchanges of information relevant to the Parish.  Cllr Langley reported that his wife is considering reviving the Strawberry Suppers which were always well supported. Camelford Show is on Wednesday 8th August in Marshgate.

25/20	AOB. Cllr Senior raised the question of the ongoing problem of speeding in Marshgate and some discussion took place. It was felt the best solution might be speed bumps, and the council instructed the clerk to write to Cornwall Council Highways Department to inquire whether these could be installed.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.50pm.


3
